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Wishing all Rotarians 
& families a         

wonderful Christmas 
& a great 2021. 
- President Elizabeth 

 

 
 

 
 

 

The Port Wheel 

 

The Rotary Club of Port   
Macquarie 

P.O. Box 136, Port Macquarie 
NSW 2444 

 

 President - Elizabeth 

Fielding 

 President-Elect -  Frank   

Moxon 

 Immediate Past President -  

Bob Cleland 

 Vice President - Glenda Barber 

 Secretary - Geoff Slack 

 Treasurer - Frank Moxon 

 Club Service Director                      

- John Oxley 

 Community Service Director 

- Phil Perry 

 International Service       

Director - Ray Hodgson 

 Vocational Service Director   

- Neil Porter 

 Youth Service Director          

-  Diana Gammon 

 Membership Director            

-      

 Club Meetings each 

Wednesday @             

Port Panthers                 

5-30pm for 6pm start. 
 

 Apologies or bookings 

to -  Frank Moxon 

 Phone 0413 349 144 

 Email -                                

pamoxy@gmail.com                            
 

 Club Bank Details 

BSB 932-000 

a/c 500 186 792 
  

 Past District Governors -      

Roger Dulhunty 1969-70;      
Ivan Meldrum 1975-76; 

Laurie Barber 2006-07;               
District Governor  -  2020-21  

Debbie Loveday 
District Governor Elect - 2021-22 

David Mayne 
 

 Bulletin Editor                                   

- Kerry Medway   
kerry@kerrymedway.org 

In our 73rd Year 
THE HOME OF OUR 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Elizabeth handing-over 30+ 
Christmas boxes to the       

Salvation Army. 

Rotary Christmas Party                    
celebrations - Pics by Sam Openshaw 



Club program  If you are unable to fulfil your role, swap with someone & advise Bull Editor - Kerry Medway  

     
 

 
  

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  

  

BIRTHDAYS 

December 2020 & 
January 2021              

 21/12 - Kerry         

Trevillion 

 26/12 - Phil Perry 

 28/12 - Kerry Medway 

 13/01 - Sandra Adams 

 23/01 - Neil Porter 

 31/01 - Narelle Moxon 

ANNIVERSARIES 

  January 2021 
 15/01 - Darryl &   

Barbara McMahon 

  

  
 

 

   
  

    
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
  
 
  

 

Note these Dates - in your diary -   

 February 4-5-6 - Touch Football car 

parking  
 March 12 - 14 , 2021 - District  9650           

 

Sam’s Natty Knitters & Crocheters 

On Monday the 30th             

November "Sam's Natty    
Knitters & Crocheters" made a 

trip down to Rainbow Flat 

South of Port Macquarie. Sam 
was told by Outreach Inc. that 

there were 60 - 70 families 
there that had been affected 

by the bushfires during 

2019/2020. At least 6 homes 
had been totally destroyed, 

some with no Insurance and 
were living in tin sheds or   

Caravans & had lost everything  

The "Natty Knitters &               
Crocheters" decided to help out 

and donate everything they had 
stockpiled, Scarves, Beanies, 

Rugs, Crochet Bags, Crocheted 
clothes hangers, Crocheted Tea 

Towels, just to name a few. We 

also             
donated 

toys for 
any     

children 

and provided Christmas Gifts for the 
Adults, we also donated Shoes, Clothes, 

Linen, & a Dinnerware set. We were met 
by the RFS & a Lady from Outreach Inc 

and were presented with 2 Certificates in 
Appreciation for what we had done. 

   

 

    This will be our final club      
bulletin for 2020. Thanks for those who 

have expressed appreciation of the Port Wheel 
coming out almost each week. Our first bulletin will 
be out in late January in time for the first official 
meet on January 27th… Kerry 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  

  

 

   
 

 
 
 

 

 NO CLUB MEETINGS - December 23rd & December 30th 
 

January 6th -  Starters & Finishers at Debbie Loveday’s - 36 Secombe Lane, Wauchope. - Bring some food to share 
(A - L mains & M - Z desserts) & BYO drinks…. RSVP to Debbie & say what food you are bringing 
 

January 12th  (Tuesday) - Hastings Cluster BBQ at McInherny Park. Hosted by Port West Rotary. Time & details 

to be advised. 
 

January 20th - Starters & Finishers at Sandra Adam’s, 6/32 Burrawan Street PMQ. Bring some food to share (A - L 
mains & M - Z desserts) & BYO drinks… RSVP to Sandra & say what food you are bringing. 
 

January 27th -  First meeting back at Panthers - DG Debbie Loveday & Conference preview + Club night. 

Prior to going South, Sam 

made delivery of a tub of 
Beanies to Port Macquarie 

Base Hospital for distribution 
to the Surgical Ward 2B as the 

patients there were really  

feeling cold with the air     
conditioning. 

Well done Natty Knitters & 
Crocheters 


